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Bismarck YMCA




General Chair Gerry Pfau called the meeting to order at 12:32PM.  Roll call was taken and voting cards were distributed.  Board members present were: Gerry Pfau, Dan Cerkoney, Marilyn Stumpf, Keith Maetzold, Amy Schmidt, Scott Barry, Mark VanLishout, Jeff Steele, Jerry Hahn, Dylan Nitzkorski, and Jacob Gerszewski.  Ione Sautner was absent.  Club representatives absent were: Fargo, NDST, and Thief River Falls. Randy Julian from USA Swimming was a special guest at the House of Delegates meeting.

There were no corrections or additions to the minutes of the last meeting.  Scott Barry made a motion to approve the minutes.  Mark VanLishout seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.

Treasurer’s Report:


Keith Maetzold distributed and reviewed the financial statements.  The LSC is in good financial position.  Net Income was reported as $18842.35.  Keith reviewed the budget for 2005 which was distributed.  One item of concern that Keith pointed out was that athlete registrations appeared to be considerably lower than the previous year.  Keith was not certain if more seasonal versus yearly registrations was the reason the fees were lower.  However, income from meet fees were almost doubled from last year. LSC athlete fees had been increased to $3.00 this past year which accounted for some of the increase but it appears that the swimmers are increasing their attendance at swim meets as well. Keith is also working with the IRS on a tax filing issue.  He had filed our 2003-04 tax return in May putting a tax year of 10-1 through 9-30.  The IRS sent a letter out in July questioning the change of our tax year which he responded to.  In December 2004 we received a letter indicating that our tax form was overdue.  In April he received a notice for request of payment with a penalty of $2600 for late filling.  Keith has responded to each notice received and has sent copies of everything to the IRS.  He has also contacted an IRS caseworker who he will work with if the issue is not resolved.  It is an ongoing concern at this time which Keith will continue to try to resolve.  Jerry Hahn made a motion to approve the April 30, 2005 financials as presented.  Scott Barry seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.

General Chair Report and Report of Correspondence:


Central Zone directors have made conference calls to all general chairs and are doing a good job of keeping LSC’s informed on current issues. Coaches were encouraged to check out the Scholastic All-American Application on the central zone web site to determine if they had athletes eligible for this award. Gerry had received a survey from another LSC on official’s compensation.  Most LSC’s do not compensate their officials. The Swimposium was held on May 7th.  Gerry Pfau was disappointed in the turnout but said the workshops were excellent and had heard many positive comments from those who had attended. He thanked USA Swimming for supporting our swimposium.

Board Member Reports:

Administrative Vice Chair-Officials:

         Dan attended the Swimposium held on May 7th and thought the officials clinic was excellent.  He encouraged officials who did attend to take the information back to their clubs.  He did not present the report on statistics since he has not received all the data.  Dan encouraged officials to take their tests electronically.  He is notified by USA swimming of the results which he is able to update regularly.  Dan is not always receiving test results if they are done manually.  Officials chairs of the various clubs are responsible for getting official test results to Dan.  Interested officials should contact the Central Zones official chair or the Central Zones website if they are interested in working the Zones meet.  Application deadlines vary from May 27th to June 24th.

Maxwell Award nominations are available for officials for their contributions to local swimming.  If local clubs have an official they’d like to nominate they should contact Dan for the application.

Dan will send out the requirements for certifying and recertifying officials to all clubs.  He will update the current official list and it will be posted on the website.  

Senior Vice Chair:

          Mark VanLishout will have a table set up at the State Long Course Meet in Mandan to register athletes who are qualified for Zones.  Athletes will be staying at the dorms. There will be different rates for those athletes that choose to stay longer for the open water events.  There will be local transportation provided to get swimmers to the banquet from the dorms. Meal tickets will be available.  Suits and t-shirts will be provided for all swimmers.  Swimmers with AAA times from Short Course can register with Mark in advance and should let him know sizes for swim suits and t-shirts.  If anyone is interested in chaperoning the swimmers at Zones they should contact Mark. Mark will have details on Zones posted on the website.

Age Group Vice Chair:

         Scott Barry attended the USA Swimming General Chairs meeting in Gerry’s place. 71% of all clubs had 100 or less swimmers.  60% were pulled from schools and 30% were enlisted from Parks & Recs programs.  Under the High School Right to Participate swimmers are allowed to swim events that aren’t swam in high school meets.  North Dakota does not allow this.  The North Dakota High School Activities Association does offer waivers for special events. 

        Meet referee reports will now be changed to two sheets.  Meet officials will be listed by clubs and total number of swimmers will be included on this report.  Coaches are encouraged to submit best time results for high school meets to Scott so he can verify times that are used for Long Course State.

        Scott would like to implement mandatory Meet Manager training.  He is receiving inaccurate data or not receiving what he needs for many of the meets around the state. Some LSC’s are already requiring training with penalties ranging from a fine to not allowing a meet to be held if meet managers are not trained. The LSC would also like to implement mandatory Team Manager training for coaches as well.  Scott Barry made a motion to require one Meet Manager Training Session per year for each meet manager with a fine of $50 to be assessed each year if the training was not received. This would be implemented starting the summer of 2006.  It was noted that trained meet managers would be more apt to stay in their positions longer if they were knowledgeable and aware of the reports required after meets. There was various discussion on the location, time, and content of the training.  It was decided that a committee would be set up to consider the logistics of this proposal which would be discussed again at the Fall LSC meeting.  Keith Maetzold made a motion  to form a committee comprised of a meet manager, coach, and Age-Group Chair which would study both the Team Mananger and Meet Manager training and present it at the Fall meeting. Mark VanLishout seconded the motion. The motion was approved.  Task force members will be Jeff Steele, Marilyn Stumpf, and Scott Barry. 

       Scott Barry reminded clubs that record verification forms need to be completed whenever a record is broken at any meet. This is a three part form with the white copy going to the Age-group chair, yellow to the athlete or club, and the pink copy retained by the club hosting the meet.

       Scott Barry made a motion to add 10& Under 500 Free for the Short Course Season and 10&Under 400 Free for the Long Course Season. Jeff Steele seconded the motion. The motion was approved.  This will be implemented beginning this summer.  The exact time standard has not been determined yet.

       Scott questioned the size of facilities to host State meets. The current rotation for State Short Course is Bismarck in 2006 and Williston in 2007.  A committee chaired by Jerry Hahn, with Ernie Strube, Jeff Beck, and Brian Walls will put a proposal together on facility space, suggested rotations,  and hosts of all the State meets which will be presented at the fall LSC meeting.

        Scott Barry made a motion to reimburse Nancy Beck up to $300 for expenses incurred as coach for the North Dakota team at the Gillette meet.  Ernie Strube seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.  Dickinson will be hosting the Triangular All-State meet in 2006.  The proposed date will be March 25&26, 2006.

        Gerry Pfau would like the final copy of the Long Course State information available at the Spring LSC meeting and the Short Course State information available at the Fall LSC meeting.  Age-Group Vice Chairs are to make sure this practice is implemented.

Registration Chair:


The ND LSC currently has 1005 registered athletes.  570 are yearly applications and 435 are seasonal.  679 are renewals and there are 326 new athletes registered.  These numbers are down from the previous year.  Amy Schmidt stressed again the importance of submitting clubs registrations electronically.  Mandan, Valley City, and Fargo were the only teams to register electronically.  Amy will work with any registration chairs to explain this process if they need help submitting electronically.  Keith Maetzold made a motion to only accept electronic registrations from clubs. Scott Barry seconded the motion.  Concerns were clubs that weren’t using Team Manager would not be able to do this.  The motion was changed to make it mandatory for teams with more than 25 swimmers to register electronically. This would become effective beginning the 2006 season.  The motion was approved.  Amy would also like to see more meet managers send her the meet recon file before their meets so she can verify that all participating swimmers are USA registered.  A few are doing this now and it is working very well.  It makes verifying athlete times for the State meets much easier if any registration problems are caught before that time.

Technical Chair:


The technical chair was not present at the meeting.

Safety Chair:


There were 14 injuries reported for the year-end report.  Nine of these were reported accidents or injuries at the state meet.  He suggested camera phones or cameras not be allowed in locker rooms.  First aid kits at the pools need to be checked regularly to make sure all items are stocked.  Jerry Hahn has applications available for the Adolf Kiefer Safety Award.

Secretary:


Marilyn Stumpf reminded clubs to send their updated directory information to her.  Some of the clubs information listed in the directory is outdated.

Coaches Representative:


Mike Stromberg had visited with the coaches at the State meet about forming a separate umbrella team.  Swimmers from different clubs would be able to join together to swim as a team when attending out of state meets.  Concerns were legal issues of switching club affiliations without the 120 day separation and separate bylaws.  It was decided that Mike Stromberg should write a formal presentation which the clubs and the LSC would be able to review.

Athlete Representatives:


Jacob Gerszewski was voted in as the new Junior Representative.  Athletes had discussed the Prelim/Final format for the State meets but this format was voted down.  The athletes had also discussed at the State meet alternating the State Long & Short Course Championships between Mandan and Grand Forks.  This was not approved at the Board of Directors meeting held in the morning.

Meet Reports:


2005 Western Dakota Consolation Meet:  It was a successful meet.  Gerry encourages the east to consider hosting a consolation meet or encourage their swimmers to attend this meet.


2005 Short Course State Meet:  There were 451 athletes.  Certificates for all the participants with their meet results were given to all the clubs for distribution to their athletes.  There were more athletes in the afternoon session.  Seating for the spectators was an issue.  Entries went very well.  Coaches meetings after the relays seemed longer than they should have been.  Coaches were encouraged to keep the meetings to a minimum of 5-10 minutes.  Jerry Hahn thought a clerk of course should have been added to alleviate the number of people that shouldn’t have been on deck.


Gillette Triangular:  Jeff Beck thought it went well.  The format was good and the athletes times were good. 

2005 Long Course Schedule:  The schedule was reviewed and changes were made.
2005-2006 Short Course Season:  The schedule was reviewed and changes were made.

2006 Long Course Schedule:  The schedule was reviewed and changes were made.

Delegates to USA Swimming Convention: 

      The convention will be held September 13-18, 2005 in Greensboro, North Carolina.  Any individuals interested in attending should contact Gerry Pfau.

Selection of LSC Conoco Phillips Outstanding Service Award:

     Nominations were taken for this award.  Keith Maetzold was nominated. Jerry Hahn made a motion to close the nominations.  Mark VanLishout seconded the motion.  The motion was approved to cast a unanimous ballot.  Mark VanLishout will complete the form.

Reauthorization right to expend LSC Funds in interim:

    Jon Schlenker made a motion to reauthorize the right to expend LSC funds in the interim.  Jerry Hahn seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.

Election of officers:

      The nominating committee presented names for nomination of General Chair. Candidates for this position were:  Grant Richardson, Scott Barry, and Jay Niemens.  Scott Barry made a motion to close nominations.  Jerry Hahn seconded the motion.  Ballots were distributed.  Grant Richardson was elected General Chair.

      The nominating committee presented names for nomination of Age-Group Vice-Chair.  Candidates for this position were:  Tim Schulte, Connie Folkedahl, John & Cindy Sauber, and Brian Walls.  Ballots were distributed.  Brian Walls was elected Age-Group Vice-Chair.

      The nominating committee presented names for nomination of Technical Chair.  Candidates for this position were Sara Hills and Brad Shimke.  Ballots were distributed.  Sara Hills was elected Technical Chair.

       The nominating committee presented names for nomination of Treasurer and Safety Chair.  Scott Barry made a motion to cast a unanimous ballot.  Marilyn Stumpf seconded the motion.  The motion was approved to cast a unanimous ballot. Todd Ford was elected Treasurer and Jerry Hahn was elected Safety Chair.

Election of Board of Review:

     Craig Johnson, Tim Schulte, and John Sauber were nominated for the regular members.  Jill Kleven was nominated as an alternate member.  Ernie Strube made a motion to cast a unanimous ballot.  Jeff Steele seconded the motion.  The election of board of review is as follows:

        Three regular members: Craig Johnson, Tim Schulte, John Sauber

        One Alternate:  Jill Kleven

Old Business:

     Todd Ford is the new webmaster for the LSC website.  All meet information and results should be submitted directly to him.

     By law changes:  Gerry is still waiting for approval of bylaw changes that were submitted.

New Business:

     USA Swimming Privacy Policy:  This policy will limit the amount of athlete information that can be published, especially e-mails, phone numbers, and addresses.  This policy went into effect May 1, 2005.  All LSC’s need to review their publications and website to determine if there is any information published which is not permitted pursuant to this policy. Keith Maetzold made a motion to add the NDLSC Privacy Policy to our policy manual.  It reads: The NDLSC will adhere to the Privacy Policy as stated by USA Swimming.  If non-athlete members submit names, addresses, telephone numbers, and email addresses for our LSC directory, that is considered written authorization for the publication of this information by the LSC in any form.  If a member does not want any of this information published they must state that when submitting the information or send a notice to the NDLSC secretary stating that they do not want specific information published.  The only information the LSC will publish in regards to athlete members is per the USA Swimming Privacy Policy.   Jeff Steele seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.

     State Meet Team Champion Award:  The traveling banners seem to get lost from year to year.  The Small Team banner is still missing.  A suggestion was made to convert to a percentage team trophy instead.  Jeff Steele made a motion to award placques to Large Team, Small Team, and high percentage team.  Ernie Strube amended the motion to just award placques to Overall High Point and high percentage team.  The motion was approved.

     Fall 2005 meeting date and location:  The fall meeting is scheduled for October 2, 2005 in Bismarck.

A committee was organized to plan a Swim camp for next Spring.  Committee members are:  Jody Bolinske, Jeff Steele, Mark VanLishout, and Carla Porter.

Jerry Hahn made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting was adjourned at 3:25PM. 

